

There is a certain West Camp Senior Commissioner Aide who wants to know the secret affiliation shared by:

1. Larry Young (East Camp Commissioner and all around "Good Guy.")

2. Ardo Swall Troop 50 (Famous stage orator and now SPL of his troop) 3. Jess Bard Troop 50 (Who, with his three companions, has won countless Nerf Vasketball tournaments and has recently been inducted into the Order of the Arrow)

4. Scott McCraren Troop 550 (Learned the secrets of self defense from

a master)

5. Scott Stephens Troop 550 (Supurb athlete and able to endure a week

of "CENSORED" at GWC) 6. Jim Sanders Troop 550 (Of whom little is known except that he knows the others)

Where do they know each other from? Why are they all gathered here at Ma-Ka-Ja-Wan? And what is this "Team Beam" the treefort Commissioner keeps talking about?

Lost and not found: one black tri-fold wallet. Please return to the East Camp Office or Richard VanSteenburg in Shawnee Village. Found: A wristwatch- identify it at the East Camp Office. Also, Found: A pocket penlight - identify it at the East Office.

Arch-awry East:

Ken Schmidt shot a 38 at the 30 yard target today. Rumor has it that there will be a magnificent Balloon Shoot Pay attention to the Smoke Signals for details!

East Camp's Second Praising of the Bronze Buddha (better known as the Water Carnival) will be held today (Sunday) at 2:00. Family Camp and . all visitors are welcome to attend.

East Camp welcomes Troop 69 who will be staying in sioux village this week.

Family Camp:

In appretiation of a job well done we would like to thank the two boys of Troop 179 of Clark from the lady and little girl of Family Camp. Your thoughtfullness was greatly appreciated on the raft trip... Thank you, boys!

The country store is still in Family Camp and has the same hours and the same scrumdidlyisious.

Wabaningo:

We, the Wabaningo Staff, would like to welcome Troop 62 of Zion, 111 oi Illinois to a week of wilderness camping. Have fun, men!

Notice: All Scoutmasters and Staff! Our new Pay Telephone is in and functioning at the Administration Building. We urge you to take full advantage of this welcome addition to our camp operations. Call someone who cares.